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Dear LUAC, 

I apologize that the letters and petitions are addressed to the Planning 
Commission. I only found out about this meeting on Thursday January 27, 
2022 at the Agricultural Advisory Meeting, 3 days after the public 
commenting period ended, to which I had already spent hours helping my 
neighbors with translation, gather and submit their own comments. I feel 
that they are still relevant and valuable to your committee.  

Thank you for your time 
Christine Shaw 
24 Susan Street
Pajaro Ca 95076 
831-421-2052 
lolamako@gmail.com
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I want to address the damage this would do to our community, and the civil rights 
injustices used to obfuscate and confuse those they are meant to represent and serve. 

The residents of Susan Street did not receive proper notification. The NOTICE OF 
INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION was ONLY sent in 
english. The majority of our residents do not speak or read english. They have no way 
of knowing what they received unless they had someone to interpret for them, which is 
an unreasonable and prejudiced expectation. 


The onus is on the county to make sure that all legal materials are accessible for those 
notified and within their purview. 

Susan Street residents are legally entitled to submit comments for review, and sending 
the notification in only one language is tantamount to sandbagging working class, 
hispanic citizens. 

While I received the LUAC agenda in Spanish, I only got it after I asked for it(at 7:19am) 
it came in at 1:03 pm on Monday January 31st, 2022. I can only assume that if I want 
my community to attempt to attend, I am to print, collate and distribute them myself, 
either at night when people are home from work, or the day before the meeting? 

Despite the hoops I’ve had to jump through to try and get all material sent out following 
Monterey county's own board policy(P-130 states “Material translation: Departments 
distributing documents to the public should endeavor to make available those 
documents, at minimum, in Spanish and English. Materials should be translated by a 
qualified translator and be reviewed by at least two staff members.”)  I have had time to 
review the mnd, and it is filled with out right lies via omission. 


To have an MND that states on almost all fronts that these housing projects will have a 
“less than significant” impact on us, implying they know whats best, is a luxury belief, 
one made from the developers ivory towers, that will have irreparable consequences 
for the community.  


All that we’ve fought hard for and invested in, creating neighborhood stability for our 
children, would be obliterated, and done with such apathy for those they purport to 
care about : Chicanos/Mechicas/Latinos/Farmworkers.


Even Bob Roach told the ag committee that anyone telling you this development uses 
less water than row crops, well, they should recheck those numbers.  

If the results of the water issue in the MND are so unbelievable that the former ag 
commissioner himself felt the need to stand up and say something, when he was there 
for another matter altogether, doesn’t that bear investigation? 

Myself and every single one of my neighbors ask they you advise the planning 
commission to ask for a full environmental impact report.  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A development of this magnitude, with so much at stake, not just the quiet enjoyment 
of our homes, but the vulnerable levee, needs to be scrutinized by those that are NOT 
invested in its misbegotten gains. 


Like so much of what has transpired the last six months, the planning commission did 
not provide the ag committee with the mnd or LUACS recommendations, not in 
advance, not at the meeting, NOT AT ALL. The decision to suggest approval was made 
solely on Craig Spencer’s input, which was again, lies via omission. There was no 
powerpoint, no discussion on the size and density The ag committee specifically asked 
what LUAC recommended, to which Mr.Spencer replied “they told us to come back 
with the mnd, they wanted to see the mnd” and nothing else. 


I informed the committee of the LUAC recommendations. To which they asked 
Mr.Spencer if they had looked into any of them, he replied only the alternative access 
point and there wasn't one, and that was ALL that was said about that. I wish I knew 
just what that investigation entailed…


In the information packet provided, the site plans were not resized to one page but 
many pages including blank ones, huge swaths of white. Even having the site plans in 
front of me to refer to, I cannot put this paper puzzle together to form a decipherable 
picture.  

The ends don't justify the means is a saying for a reason. To increase the population of 
Pajaro by 25% on just these two lots, coming down these two narrow and quiet 
streets, using an already incredibly impacted San Juan Road, is absurd. 


Mr.Higgins did the traffic study in the off season. My husband gets up to go to work 
before the sun rises, like 99% of my neighbors do, during the growing season(the 
majority of the year) San Juan Road is bumper to bumper, as is Porter Drive.


Which brings me to the county approving projects in a piecemeal fashion, a lot of 
things can be said to be beneficial if we only look at the impact in one area: at who 
benefits, who profits. 

To have the ag committee look at these through such a narrow, and willfully uninformed 
scope, creates an aura of uprightness within these projects, when in fact the 
developers are disingenuous at best, duplicitous at worst.  

The conflict of interest within the investors that make up Tres Guapos LLC and 
Supervisor Phillips office should not go uninvestigated.  


The commodification of our community and our social resources that we established is 
WRONG, UNJUST, as well as UNSAFE.  

Where is the due diligence to protect our human rights from being violated? 



We ask of you to slow this project down, as there are many, many issues that deserve 
further scrutiny in the form of a full environmental impact report. Lest we find 
our community in a situation we cannot recover from. 

Thank you for your continued time and service 

Christine Shaw 

24 Susan Street  
Pajaro, CA 95076 
831-421-2052
Lolamako@gmail.com



Re: PLN210152 - Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration
Monterey County Planning Commission

Dear Planning Commission:

I am writing to you, pleading with you, to help our neighborhood. To hear our collective voices.

I am a mom and homeowner, supporting my husband and keeping our family together as he battles an
aggressive form of non-hodgkin's lymphoma. His diagnosis came one day before my fathers passing from
metastatic colon cancer after caring for him for the last ten weeks of his life.

I have so little left to give, and yet here I am having to advocate for my home, neighborhood and
community. Most of whom work all day and have little left to give themselves.

Life has been hard, and the thought of losing the neighborhood, community and neighbors I have grown
up with, had planned to raise my children in, is terrifying and overwhelming in the best of times, let alone
now.

I, and my neighbors on Susan and Gonda Street, feel like we’re being taken advantage of. I must say,
looking at the other h2A housing in the area(Spreckels, Salinas, and Greenfield) the evidence seems to
support something amiss(if I’m being generous) as NONE of those developments have been plopped into
an existing neighborhood like ours, that would do such a huge amount of damage. They all utilize their
own infrastructure connected to main roads and arteries.

What about our neighborhoods is at all able to handle 488 and 272 people?

The density is appalling. The lack of infrastructure in the form of SAFE roads to access the developments,
and parking is concerning to say the least. Our roads are narrow, I invite ALL of you to spend some time
on our streets to see for yourselves that this project is a giant boondoggle that only appears somewhat
acceptable on paper.

There is NO parking, our streets CANNOT handle the increased traffic. When reading the transportation
and traffic section of the mitigated negative declaration I couldn't help but wonder just how Mr. Higgins
came to the conclusion that there was a “less than significant impact” on all studied fronts, and while on
the subject, I see at least four intersections that have been studied but nothing about our current traffic,
which there is little of.

Having a quiet neighborhood with little to no traffic, does not mean there is room for someone else's
traffic. We enjoy allowing our kids to ride bikes, play basketball, soccer and tag safely on the street. Our
senior citizens walk our street for exercise. Our street is alive with community. None of that will be
possible with the addition of this development.

While he addressed a “worst case scenario” of the h2a being converted to traditional apartments(which is
exactly what happened at the Tanimura & Antle project in Spreckels{“and would generate and estimated
454 daily trips which would be greater than the default threshold of 110 daily trips set by the Technical
Advisory on Evaluating Transportation Impacts at CEQA”}) no one is acknowledging that this project is
already a worst case scenario for the residents of Susan Street.
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If we look at the study results for the H2A housing, that is still a conservative estimate of 148 trips a day.
Our neighborhood does not reach that on a holiday, with guests, not even close. With less than 70 cars
total(I counted) for the entire Susan Street community, with a portion of those not being used daily, our
current traffic is miniscule.

H2a workers will be bussed all over Monterey County, at all hours of the day and night. Busses will
completely block our streets from safely entering and exiting. How many buses, vans and cars does it
take to move 488 people?

This sounds unbelievable. I don't know how anyone who has spent any time at all on our street/s can
think that is acceptable.

The sounds of kids playing in the street, tearing through yards, doing what I did as a kid on this street, is
magic. Watching my senior citizen neighbors shower my kids with love and care, just like they did for me
when I was a child, is priceless. Where do you find neighborhoods like this anymore? Where are we to
go, when I’ve grown up with these people? I’ve been in 99% of the houses on this street as a child. This is
a generational neighborhood. People live their entire lives here, myself included.

Houses don’t go up for sale often here, people stay. Our properties are slowly going up in value, this type
of structure is not at all compatible with the surrounding neighborhood. I am firmly convinced that such an
edifice will devalue my property, a circumstance that myself and many of my neighbors, who are senior
citizens, can ill afford.

Further reading about the population/housing impacts in regards to growth and the general plan,
increasing the population of pajaro by 25% on just these TWO LOTS, accessed by two streets that cannot
allow more than one oversized vehicle to pass at a time, is imprudent and lacks compassion for the
existing communities.

Reviewing The Land Use and Planning, section a and b, conclusion that this development would have a
“less than significant impact” on our established community, is a LIE.

Using legal jargon and SPLITTING HAIRS within the general plans wording, not once actually taking into
consideration the community they would be disrupting(ruining) this is a case of developers making
choices from their ivory towers, with no real notion of what Pajaro is like, what our communities are like,
what the PEOPLE are like.
One of the best examples of how these developers don’t actually care about us; less than half of the
streets residents received the Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration, myself
included(despite being on the distribution list…)My driveway falls about 3 feet short of the (inadequate)
law of notifying those within 300 feet. Our street is under 700 feet long, under 20 homes, and they only
did the bare minimum?

To add insult to injury, it was only sent in English. Did they not care that the majority of our neighborhood
is of hispanic origin? My family included. Does their opinion not count? They say they’re building this for
farmworkers, who are in dire need of safe, clean and affordable housing(I agree) and yet they ignore that
a large portion of the Susan and Gonda Street residents are farmworkers themselves, who by and large
do not speak or read english. So they only matter when they work for large companies, bussed in from
out of the area? Our long term residents, who make up Pajaro, don’t matter?



In addition, while yes this land is currently, and has been, cultivated row crops, Susan Street has NEVER
been an access point for the farm. No tractors, no buses or cars. The gate stays locked and I can count
on one hand the number of times it has been opened(aside from the current project) The farm has had
ZERO impact on Susan Street, most of us not even knowing when things are being harvested. The
workers and all vehicles are brought in via San Juan Road.

Our community is not anti-development, not in the slightest, but this is not a good fit. The neighborhoods,
density, lack of parking and infrastructure is not appropriate.

Susan Street Monday, January 17, 2022

Thank you for your time

Christine Shaw and Family
24 Susan Street
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Monterey County 
Housing & Community Development 
1441 Schilling PL South 2nd Floor 
Salinas, CA 93901 

Re: PLN210152 - Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 
 Monterey County Planning Commission 

Dear Planning Commission: 

I am writing to express my strong opposition to PLN210152, at 51, 53, 55, & 57 Susan Street, 
Royal Oaks (117-361-016-000) for a combined development permit (Kall Robert E & Janet Rose 
(Rio Vista Group LLC)  

This proposed project will significantly change the safe, friendly, family environment that will 
have adverse effects on the residents of Susan Street, if the high density apartments are 
constructed in 100 year flood plain.  If development occurs in the floodway fringe, and there 
is an increase in flood stage, there will be an increase in flood damages for adjoining 
properties.  Has it been demonstrated that there WILL NOT be an increase in the base flood 
elevation within our community, as a result of the proposed development? 

The Pajaro River levee system is inadequate.  Major flooding occurred in 1995 and 1998 that 
resulted in significant inundation and damage caused by overtopping or breaching of the 
levees. Floods in 1995 caused millions in damage and two people lost their lives, with 
additional damage in 1997 and 1998 and displacement of hundreds of residents.  Levels of 
flood protection along the Pajaro River system are among the lowest of any federal flood 
control project in California.  Poor levee strength further reduces this expected 
performance.  Levees nearly broke again in the federally declared storm disasters of January-
February 2017, and a 1600-foot-long seepage berm was needed to buttress the outboard levee 
flank when numerous observations of seepage and boils were made.  The Pajaro River Flood 
Risk Management Project is a multi-benefit project that will reduce flood risk to the City of 
Watsonville and Pajaro, but is only in the CEQA environmental review process.  To allow 
development/construction in the 100 year flood plain adjacent to the Pajaro River levee 
before the levee systems can be cleaned and strengthened is premature and detrimental to 
the well- being and safety of Susan Street residents as well as the workers who will reside in 
the apartments. 

The layout and building density for 482 people at the proposed Pajaro Apartments is too 
large.  
The development size should be decreased.  Page 47 of the Mitigated Negative Declaration 
mentions that none of the other agricultural employee housing projects have come close to 
actually being at maximum occupancy since units are often occupied by fewer than 8 people 
and tends to be seasonal.  Why is it necessary to build additional apartments in Pajaro if 
other employee housing is not filled to capacity?  I urge you to disapprove the proposed re-
zoning for an increase in the 5% variance to 55.6%.  A 200% increase is egregious and doesn’t 
seem necessary or appropriate in the flood plain. 

PLN210152



I am opposed to the development/construction of this magnitude anywhere in the 100 year 
flood plain, especially at this time. The Pajaro River Flood Risk Management Project should be 
completed before any approval or re-zoning  in the flood plain that may risk the health and 
safety of all Pajaro residents. 

Thank you for your consideration and continued service and support of our communities. 

Respectfully, 

Jessica Costa 
Susan Street Resident 
Royal Oaks, CA  95076 
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